	
Monday, December 8, 2008
20081208-0
In this issue:

· Upcoming Service Changes
· Media Relations Issues a News Release on December Metro Bus Service Enhancements
· Media Brief on TAP Rollout
· Recap of Exposition Metro Line Construction Authority Board Meeting


	Upcoming Service Changes
Earlier today, Chief Operations Officer Carolyn Flowers sent communication to federal, state & local government offices about the service improvements due to go into effect beginning this coming Sunday, December 14, 2008.  In addition to the local offices of federal and state elected officials, we also communicated with all Mayors and city managers and the County of Los Angeles, as well as the Los Angeles City Council.

The message noted that we adjust service twice yearly and that these improvements are minor and involve extending and adjusting routes and providing additional service during peak hours, late night and weekends on a number of lines, including some Rapid Lines.  We explained that these changes had been considered and approved by the Service Sector Governance Councils and confirmed by the Board of Directors.  We further detailed that we are informing the public about these changes by distributing take-one notices on all buses and trains, issuing a press release with details on the changes, posting the information on Metro’s main web page and each of the Service Sector web pages, as well as sending this e-mail notification to our transit partners, city officials and other key stakeholders.  

More information about the upcoming service changes is available here.

www.metro.net/riding_metro/special_services/service_enhancement.htm
boardarchives.metro.net/DB_Attachments/SVC.pdf

Media Relations Issues a News Release on December Metro Bus Service Enhancements

Today, Media Relations issued a news release noting that beginning Sunday, December 14, 2008, we will provide additional bus service on selected bus lines.  Additional service will enhance service and restructure several bus lines in an effort to provide more efficient service on major streets including Metro Rapid service improvements, route extensions and adjustments, and additional service during peak hours, late night and weekends.

The news release highlights:

Line 33/333 (Downtown LA-Santa Monica via Venice Blvd) will be restructured to operate line 33 from Main/Sunset in Venice to 6th/Main in downtown Los Angeles; Limited Line 333 will operate from 2nd/Santa Monica to Union Station; both lines will continue to operate 24 hours a day, 7 days a week.

Metro Bus Line 81/381 (Eagle Rock-Exposition Park via Figueroa St) will convert all Line 381 Limited Stop trips to Local Line 81 bus trips to improve local service. In addition, Line 66 (Wilshire Center-Montebello via 8th & Olympic Blvd) will terminate all weekday midday trips at 8th and Western Ave. Alternate Metro service to the Wilshire/Western Red/Purple Line Station during middays available on Line 207 during weekdays.

Metro Rapid Line 715 (Manchester-Firestone Metro Rapid) will have its route extended from Firestone/Atlantic to the Downey Transit Center with a new stop at Firestone/Garfield.
www.metro.net/news_info/press/Metro_201.htm

Media Brief on TAP Rollout

This morning, five reporters attended a media briefing on the rollout of TAP that was led by Roger Moliere, Jane Matsumoto  - TAP Operation; Marc Littman of Media Relations; and Warren Morse  from Marketing .  Staff gave an extensive overview of the program and the schedule for implementation including an update on Metro Rail gating, which will be phased in starting this June with the two underground stations, Mariachi Plaza and Soto on the Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension.  Staff presented the many benefits of TAP that are not available for cash riders or those using paper fare media.   The convenience of loading value via the Internet and Metro Rail Ticket Vending Machines  to avoid waiting in long lines, or  to sign up for regular automatic   loading of passes,  and ensuring  “balance protection” if a registered card is lost  are some of the many examples of new conveniences that are now available on TAP .   Seamless travel on multiple  Municipal  transit carriers, better ridership travel pattern data to  improve Metro  service, the ability to partner with  corporate venues like the newly opened  LA Live and  many  other  Metro destination points are  other benefits.  Staff also stated that we look forward to rewarding our customers with loyalty and promotional programs for those using TAP.  

Also noted was that we had to replace obsolete farebox and ticket vending machines therefore  we  took this opportunity to purchase new equipment and a  fully integrated   back office  computer system that will help revolutionize the way the public accesses Metro.  Additionally, it will align us with automated   fare technology employed by other large transit systems so that our customers can enjoy modern conveniences seen in our economy.  Bank cards including the newly approved VISA TAP co-branded card was also discussed.   

Staff candidly explained the unique challenges at Metro that are somewhat different than other domestic transit smart card systems since Los Angeles is largely a bus-based region with differing fare policies and fare structures between  Metro and Municipal operators.  In many systems across the country, automated fare technology has been driven by a single large transit agency with rail infrastructures to support the technology.  In Los Angeles, the vision has always been to implement a regional system to promote seamless travel for our bus and rail riders.

Staff also gave reporters a demonstration of the TAP technology.  Web and print stories are expected tonight, tomorrow, and later this week in the Los Angeles Times, Daily News, Eastern Group Publications and City News Service, a news wire service which serves more than 100 media outlets.

Recap of Exposition Metro Line Construction Authority Board Meeting
On Thursday, December 4, 2008, the Exposition Metro Line Construction Authority (Expo) Board met in the Board of Supervisors’ Hearing Room (381B) in the Kenneth Hahn Hall of Administration. 

During the meeting, the Expo Board authorized the Chief Executive Officer (CEO) to:

Issue Limited Notice-to-Proceed (LNTP) to DMJM-Harris for conversion of the Phase 2 NEPA/CEQA environmental document to a CEQA only document; 

Execute a change order to FCI/Flour/Parsons (FFP), a joint venture, for a Photo Enforcement System Design at certain intersections in Segments A and B; and 

Negotiate and execute contract modification with TRC Solutions, Inc. for additional environmental services. 

In addition, the Board Received and Filed the Monthly Project Status Update, the Storage and Inspection Facility Update and the monthly report on contracts approved by the Chief Executive Officer.

The next Expo Board meeting will be held on Thursday, January 8, 2009.
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